DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Thursday 22 July 2010 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – Chairman 


Cllr J Garnet


Cllr R Clayton



Cllr D Jones

Apologies:
Cllr M Billing
Mrs J Markham – Clerk

In attendance:  Cty Cllr Robert Heseltine

Ms K Senior, Partnership Manager, Craven District Council (Minutes 1 and 2 only)

Local Electors: 1 (Minutes 1 and 2 only)

1. Craven Local Strategic Partnership and Draughton Parish Plan
The Chairman welcomed Ms Senior, Partnership Manager at Craven District Council, to the meeting, and Ms Senior explained how her role aimed to ensure better coordination of local government activities in the area.  To this end, it was intended to update the Community Strategy by means of collecting the views of parishes and individuals using a questionnaire, tabled at the meeting, but Ms Senior confirmed that the Parish Plan would be useful in respect of Draughton residents’ views.  Any additional comments and completed questionnaires would be passed to Ms Senior after discussion at the next meeting.
Turning to the issue of transport, raised in the Parish Plan, and since debated at Council meetings, Ms Senior provided contact details for officers at the County Council and at First Group who could help advise on ideas for improvements in the x84 service, although she warned that there would be no funding for new services.  In this regard, she noted the possibility of trialling a community transport service using “The Little Red Bus”.  The Clerk was asked to contact Ms Senior outside the meeting if it was agreed to pursue this.
2. Draughton Greenway Proposal
The Clerk gave an update on recent progress in taking forward the recommendation, put forward in the Parish Plan, for a walking/cycling route into Skipton, which, following meetings with Highways and Sustrans, had developed into a proposal for a “greenway” between Skipton and Bolton Abbey with local access for communities along the route, including Draughton.  At the most recent meeting, held on 2 July, the Notes of which are attached hereto as an Annexe, it had been advised that the immediate priority would be to commission a feasibility study, costing some £5,000, in order to investigate the options in full.  
During the course of discussion, it was confirmed that the proposal was still being progressed by the small parish plan working group established for this purpose (Minute 5 of the Meeting of 22 October 2009 and annexed report thereto refers), and supported by the Clerk; the support of the Parish Council was being sought at this stage in order to agree the next steps.
Ms Senior commented that grant funding sources for the study might include the District Council’s Community Fund, as well as the Community Safety Partnership, although some form of “matched funding”, perhaps in the form of a financial commitment from parish councils backing the project, was likely to be required.  The Clerk also confirmed that she was investigating whether the Leader programme could help.

After discussion, it was agreed to support the recommendations of the working group as regards the immediate action to be taken, and the Clerk was authorised to write on behalf of the Parish Council to neighbouring parishes along the route and to other interested parties to establish the level of local backing for the project.  Only subject to this being established, and in particular, that of the Devonshire Estate, the main landowner likely to be involved, could further consideration be given to the terms of a brief for a feasibility study and the commitment of funding to it.
3. Minutes of Meeting on 24 June 2010
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 24 June 2010 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters Arising 
(i) Parking in the Village  The Clerk reported that she had written to both the Village Hall Management Committee and to the Rector to request that arrangements be set up to put out cones and signs to discourage parking up the lane whenever significant attendance at local events was expected.   The system seemed to have worked satisfactorily at the recent Village Barbecue.

(ii) Parish Plan – Playing Field  It was reported that the recent use of one of the fields up the lane for children’s football matches at the Village Barbecue had been most successful.

(iii) Telephone Kiosk  The Clerk reported on recent newspaper coverage of the new food delivery service.  The Chairman noted that a first order had been placed.
(iv) Footway Lights  The Clerk reported that quotations for disconnecting four of the five footway lights had been received, and, at best, the cost would be some £1150.  After discussion, it was agreed to consider the matter again when the draft budget and precept 2010/11 were to be reviewed (at the October meeting).
(v) Standards Committee  It was noted that Cllrs Lord and Rooze had been elected as the parish council representatives.

(vi) Hire charge for use of Village Hall  This would be deferred to the next meeting when Cllr Billing would be present.

5. North Yorkshire County Council Waste Management Contract
The Clerk reported on correspondence received from Marton cum Grafton Parish Council requesting support for local objections to the County Council’s proposals for the new waste management service, which was likely to involve a planning application by successful contractors for the construction of a new incinerator at Allerton Park.  At the request of the Chairman, Cty Cllr Heseltine gave further background details and advised that the County Council were shortly to issue a consultation document to include all North Yorkshire parishes in the process.  In the light of this, it was agreed to reply to Marton cum Grafton acknowledging their concerns, and noting that the Council would be participating in the full consultation exercise in due course.
6. Winter Service
A letter from North Yorkshire County Council, specifying the number and location of grit bins and salt heaps in the village and up Draughton Heights, was noted.  The Clerk was asked to clarify whether all the bins were as currently maintained, or whether any new ones were due to be provided at the sites shown, and also to pass on to the Dales Care Centre note of the costs of providing an additional salt bin, if required by them for their residents at the top of the village.
7. Council Subscriptions – SELRAP
Renewal of the subscription 2010/11 was approved at a cost of £10.

8. Planning Applications
(i) Tree Order – Southfield  Approved.
(ii) Old Water Mill  No objections or comments to be made.

9. Heights Lane
It was agreed to contact Highways to request that the ditches up Heights Lane be cleared and piped to improved drainage off the road.
10. Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 23 September 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
The meeting closed at 9.10pm.

Chairman
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